
THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Bea and I wish all of you a very happy holiday season; Christmas, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa and/or
whatever you celebrate and a very healthy and Happy New Year. We had a wonderful club
Holiday Party with plenty of great food, friendship and entertainment. Santa made his annual
appearance and gave gifts to all the good boys and girls.. Thanks to all the “helpers” who
showed up to help set up and clean up for the party. We had a fantastic outpouring of
donations to the Foothill Unity Center of nonperishable food items by our membership. I think
it was the largest collection that I can remember, thanks to all our donors.

I am reminding you all to bring your saleable items for our annual auction at our January meeting. Bob Travis
has agreed to be our auctioneer again… so you know there will be a lot of humor and fun that night. This is our
BIG fun and fund raiser for the year and it supports many of the activities we have during the year (i.e. Holiday
party, Mom & Pop’s Night Out, our annual Hot Dog Night and Pancake Breakfast).

GENERAL MEETING - No meeting in December, but get ready for the January Meeting and Club Auction .

BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, January 9 at 7:00 PM - Temple City Hall.
Come join us and participate in the exciting discussions.

OFFICERS
President:
  Mickey Fruchter                626-797-2048
Vice President:
  John McDannel 626-791-3221
Secretary:
  Elaine Perry      626-443-0638
Treasurer:
  Carol Emanuelli 626-286-5267

BOARD of DIRECTORS
  John Emanuelli 626-286-5267
  Don McBride 626-792-8652
  Ken Mallory 626-305-2418
  Nancy Sharpe 626-359-1751
  Joe Wilson    818-790-0995

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Accessories:
  Jerry Lampassi                 909-899-6015
Activities Coordinator:
  Don McBride 626-792-8652
Advertising:
  Carol Emanuelli & 626-286-5267
  Pete Henderson 626-286-9497

Low End Boys:
  Marlin Perry - Leader 626-443-0638
  With: Ted Bruns, John Emanuelli, Louie Formia,
  Mickey Fruchter, Mel Gross, Dick Homet,
  Gene Reinhardt, Brad Balmot
Ladies’ Day:
  Vicky Balmot      626-303-3111
Membership:
  Randy Harper 626-357-6442
Mileage Keeper:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
Phone Committee: Board of Directors
Raffle – Ladies’:
  Barbara Dawson 818-790-6592
Raffle – Men’s:
  Jack Dawson 818-790-6592
Raffle - 50-25-25:
  Gail Boekenoogen     909-392-7334
Refreshment Host:

Marlin Perry, John Spielmann, Nancy Sharpe
Refreshment Sign-ups:
  Vicky Bartlett        626-799-6338
Restorer Articles:
  Keith Smith 661-298-0625

Roster:
  Joe Wilson 818-790-0995
Seminars:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
So. Cal MAFCA Regional Representative:
  Marlin Perry 626-443-0638
Spoken Wheels:
  Editor - Joe Wilson 818-790-0995

Proof Reader - Bea Fruchter & Elaine Perry
  Distribution - Elaine Perry & Sally Baquet
Sunshine Lady:
  Sally Baquet 626-444-7604
Technical Director:
  Bob Travis 626-574-0665
Tours Director:
  Open
Webmaster:

Joe Wilson 818-790-0995
Youth Outreach:
  John Emanuelli 626-286- 5267
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SPOKEN WHEELS

Santa Anita A’s Mailing Address:
PO Box 660904 Arcadia, CA 91006
Web site - www.santaanitaas.org

Continued on page 9



OTHER MODEL A CLUB EVENTS

New members

Here are the new members who joined in the last six
months. Welcome them into our club, but don’t loan
them money.

TONY CORTESE who owns
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January
  6 - Tour to Kellogg Gallery, Cal Poly U., JoAnn Formia Art Exhibit
        See Page 4
  9 - Board Meeting - Temple City Hall, 7:00 PM
  9 - Pasadena Museum Tour, See page  4
13 - Cable Airport Tour, See page  4
14 - Ladies’ Brunch -  Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 11:00 AM
17 - Men’s Breakfast - Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 9:00 AM
 We will do a short tour following breakfast. See page 7.
25 - General Meeting, Annual Club Auction - SAVE YOUR STUFF

February
28 - March 6 - Palm Springs Hub Tour, Details TBA

March
17 - Mom  & Pop’s Night out - Candlelight Pavilion - See  page 4

January Birthdays
  2 - Leslie Pam
  3 - John Fant, Toni Caswell
  9 - Clyde Ingram
11 - Olive Moore
12 - Steve Kurtz
13 - Jamie Frick
15 - Sally Baquet
16 - Jan Roderick
17 - Brad Balmot
18 - Bob Travis, JoAnn Formia
20 - Jim Kroeger
21 - Bobbie Whipple
29 - Tom Johnson
28 - Helga Mycroft
30 - Chris Wickersham

January Anniversaries
  1 - Jerry and Patty Lampassi
31 - John & Marianne Spielman

December
30 - Horseless Carriage Car show, Irwindale Speedway, 7 - 9  AM

January
26 & 29 - Turlock Swap Meet, Turlock, CA, See page 4

March
21-24 - Las Vegas Tour (Formerly Laughlin Tour)

April
5-7  - Central California Regional Group Roundup , Visailia

 birthdays & ANNIVERSARIESSAA’s CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Sympathy cards sent to:
Bob and Patsy Harbict

Get Well cards sent to:
Marlin Perry, Harry Mycroft, Bea Fruchter

The Sunshine Lady - Sally baquet

AC and Josie Byrd
Montebello, Joined July 2012
1930 Tudor

Jim Kroeger
Pasadena, Joined October 2012
Looking for a Model A

Joe Giocomarra
La Cañada, Joined October 2012
1931 Sport Coupe

Richard and Shawn Rhode
El Monte, Joined November 2012
1928 Roadster

Jim and Jamie Frick
Monrovia, Joined December 2012
1930 Phaaeton, 1929 Pickup



  Membership Report

Ponder This by Joe  Wilson
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Fiction & fact

Think About It
“Our Constitution only gives people the right
to pursue happiness. You have to catch it
yourself”  -  Benjamin Franklin
.

A Thank You Note:
A great big heartfelt “Thank You” to the Model A Club
Low-End Boys from Jerry and Patty Lampassi, for
your expertise in getting our 1930 Model A Ford
running. If it were not for your persistence and our
patience, we would have given up. Thanks to each
of you our “Bella Rosa” is reborn and we have the
pleasure of driving it again without worry of it
overheating. —- Jerry and Patty Lampassi

New Member Spotlight by Randy Harper
Jim and Jamie Frick
Jim went to school at west Covina high. He received an
AA at mount SAC and then earned a BA degree at Cal
Poly Pomona in Political Science. He then received a
Jurist Doctorate at the University of Laverne. Jim met his
wife at Cal Poly Pomona in the Poly Science. Department.
Jim got his interest in Model A’s from a distant relative
who lived on a large property in San Dimas and had a
Model A in his barn. One of his neighbors had a Model A
Coupe and would give rides in the rumble seat to
kids in the neighborhood.

Now, living in Monrovia and seeing the old cars on the
Mother’s Day Old Home Tour, Jim decided to get into the
hobby. He owns a right hand drive Phaeton and a Pick-
up that’s in the process of being restored.
Jim and Jamie -  Welcome to the club.

January Auction requires your Action
There’s more to this auction than just showing up; you
have to participate by bringing some “treasure”, be it
Model A parts, a piece of “Art”, or an edible speciality.
This is our annual fund raiser and comedy show.

We all know you cleaned out your garage for the last
auction, but somehow, more has appeared. Now’s the
time to start spring cleaning.

But, remember, no junk; the bidders will be your good
friends, and we want to keep it that way. And, if it
doesn't sell– You get  to take it home again.

This month’s photographers include:
John Emanuelli, J. Wilson

Due notice that MAFCA DUES ARE DUE
All MAFCA members are reminded that
their dues should be paid prior to the end of the year.
You should have received a "Membership Renewal"
form in the mail when you received your MAFCA
Board of Directors Election Ballot. Members can
renew by sending a check to MAFCA or by using a
credit card at the "MAFCA STORE".

Cookie Bringers Of The Month Club
No meeting - No cookies.- Maybe next month

                   Who are we?
I received an email from Randy Harper
recently which reported the changes in our
membership numbers during the past year.
This caused me to reflect on our club as
an organization, its membership, it’s activities, and at
the risk of being too philosophical, I asked myself the
question, “As a club, who are we and what is our
purpose in life?”

This year we added six new “family units”, a total of 11
new members, bringing our total membership to 208.
Some say this is too many, others want to encourage
growth.

A year or so ago we made a survey of our total
membership, asking a variety of questions with the
intent of determining “how are we doing” and to find
out what changes should be made to improve the club.
We asked “What do you expect from your membership
in the Santa Anita A’s ?” In response, members, in
various ways, referenced the social aspects, the
technical support and the touring/activities provided by
the Club. The words “Camaraderie “ and “Friendship”
were used frequently.

Most reported that, as a club, we were doing a pretty
good job, but did make suggestions for improvement..
I would submit, that that our ability to be a “successful”
club, does not  just happen, it requires the active
participation of its members. Members participate in
various ways, from  serving as board members,
officers and committee chairs to those who’s
relationship with the club is only through the Monthly
News Letter. The reality is we need help, we need
more “givers”.

In the next few months, we will be asking our members
to participate in providing all those “services” that they
expect from our club. So, are you a “giver” or a “taker”?

Individual Members
December        2011 - 197
Lost during       2012 -  12
Gained during  2012 -   23
Net gain for      2012 -   11
December        2012 - 208

Family units
December 2011 - 112
December 2012 - 118



COMING EVENTS
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Cable Airport  Airplane & Car Show Tour
Sunday, January 13                             by John Emanuelli

Want to see old cars, old planes and old people in
action? This is the 38 anniversary of this event. It is a
two day show; we will participate on Sunday the 13th.

Pay attention now; the show arrangements have
been changed this year.

• The entrance fee is $10 per car if you pre-register
   or $15 at the gate.
• Show is limited to cars 1970 & earlier and will be
   limited to 175 total cars each day.
• Cars must be in place by 10:00 AM.
• Cars may not exit the show between 10 AM to
  12 PM, and between 12:30 PM to 3:30 PM.

We will meet at and depart from the Citi Bank
parking lot on the corner of 1st Ave. and Alta in
Arcadia at 8:10 AM for a non-freeway drive to the

Pasadena Museum Train Tour
Wednesday, January 9                               by Mickey Fruchter

There is a Santa Anita A’s tour scheduled on January 9th.
Part one: We will drive to the Los Angeles Railroad
Heritage Foundation (LARHF) office in Alhambra. They
will provide refreshments for us. They have a display
and a presentation about the early history of the rail
system in the Los Angeles/San Gabriel Valley area.
Part two: We will have lunch on the way to our next stop.
Part three: The next stop is Pasadena Museum of
History for an exhibit about the ‘Red Car’ lines in the
San Gabriel Valley. Wednesday is free for residents of
the Pasadena area. Be sure to bring I.D. on this tour as
they may request verification of your residence.

We need a ‘head count’ for the LARHF (refreshments)
and the restaurant. If you cannot attend the meeting and
would like to join us, call Mickey at (626) 797-2048 to be
placed on the sign-up list.

We will leave the Ralph’s Market parking lot on
Huntington Drive at  Michillinda Ave. at 9:30 AM.

Kellogg Gallery - JoAnn Formia Artwork Tour
Sunday, January 6                                            by Bob Moore

One of the most recognized painters from the San
Gabriel Valley is our own Jo Ann Formia. On Sunday,
January 6, a selection of her paintings and those of
others will go on display at the Kellogg Gallery on the
campus of Cal Poly University, Pomona. If you haven’t
seen her work, the tour is a must. What a great way to
show our support for her. A reception is scheduled from
1:00 to 4:00 PM.

A surface street Model A tour to the Cal Poly campus
will leave from the Perry’s house. Meet there for a 12:00
noon departure. It is a short, 17 drive and we expect to
arrive about 1:00 PM. We will park in Lot C (costs
$3.00) which is a short walk from the Gallery.

No group lunch is planned, but there may be muchies
and drinks as part of the reception. We will be at the
gallery for 1 to 1 ½ hours. If there is interest, we will
stop at the Cal Poly Farm Store on the way home.

There will be no signup sheet for this tour. If you plan on
attending, just show up at Marlin’s for the noon
departure. If it is raining, I suggest that we meet at the
Kellogg Gallery at 1:00 PM. If you are not sure whether
or not it is raining, call Bob Moore at 626-358-2027.

Turlock Swap Meet
Saturday, January 26 & Sunday January 27

The Modesto Area A's 47th Annual SWAP MEET
will be at the Stanislaus County Fairgrounds in
Turlock, California, on January 26th and 27th,
MODEL A FORD, Antique, Classic Cars, and
Automotive Vintage items only. All display spaces
pre-registered. CARS FOR SALE: $40.00 for cars
20 years or older, $60.00 for cars 19 years or
newer, (no parts or trailers). Must be driven to
space. Pre 1969 models preferred. Admission
$10.00 for buyers on Saturday and $5.00 on
Sunday. www.TurlockSwapMeet.com

Mom & Pop’s Night Out
Sunday, March 17                               by Mickey Fruchter

Members of the Santa Anita A’s Model A Club are
going to celebrate “Mom & Pop’s Night Out” with a
matinee performance of “The Sound of Music”. The
cost of the performance and lunch is $49.00 per
member, which includes meal, show, sales tax, a
house dessert, coffee or tea, and gratuity. Non-
members may attend this event also, but will have
to pay the actual cost of $59.00.

Rogers and Hammerstein’s “The Sound of Music” is
based on memoirs of Maria von Trapp and the story
of the von Trapp Family Singers. Many songs from
the musical have become standards.

We have a limited amount of tables reserved so
please make out a separate check to Carol
Emanuelli as soon as possible to make sure that
you don’t miss out on this event.



Participating in the tour
were three Model A’s,
and 4 modern cars
carrying:

Bob & Joyce
Travis, Jack &
Barbara Dawson,
Joe & Joy
Wilson, Bad &
Vicky  Balmot,
Vicky Bartlett,
David & Patty
Lutz and Don &
Carolyn McBride.

Tom Forbes made
arrangements for the
entertainment which was
provided by Kenton Chen,
singer, and Nick Patrilla,
pianist.

The pre-dinner driving tour
was led by Bob Travis. He
took us to “Christmas Tree
Lane” in Altadena and then
to the Hastings Ranch area
for more “Lights Viewing”,
Amazingly we all  ended-up
at the Church on time.

Breaking with tradition, the Traditional Christmas Party
and the Traditional Lights Tour were held on the same
night. Because of this change, things worked out quite
well; it didn’t rain, fewer people got lost and the tour
group participants were better dressed.

We counted 72 participants for dinner, including guests
and children, but not counting those adults acting like
children, the kitchen staff, the two performers, Santa
Claus, Santa’s elves, the reindeer and a partridge in a
pear tree.

Santa did show
up, but again this
year he didn’t get
to talk to Mickey;
perhaps they
don’t get along
well with each
other.
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Past events
Christmas Party & Lights Tour
Saturday, December 15                                  by Joe Wilson
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Kim Rhode shares her Olympic
experience at November SAA meeting.

Kim Rhode provided our Santa Anita A’s club members
an interesting look at her life-long experience in the sport
of shooting, including her participation in the last five
Olympic events.

Kim brought all five of her medals to the meeting and
shared stories about each one. She also brought
“Information” cards which she personally signed for our
members.

Kim has a love of cars and has a nice collection,
including several Model As. Kim Joined our club earlier
this year; her parents, Richard and Shawn, joined  this
month. They have a 1928  Model A Roadster. John
McDannel presented Kim with a “Congratulations” card
from the Santa Anita A’s, signed by our members in
recognition of her Olympic achievements.

More Past events

Kim Rhode
In sport, there is no such
thing as a sure thing, but
Kim Rhode is about as
close as one can get. Kim
has won an Olympic medal
in each of the last five
Olympic Games, including
winning her third Olympic
Gold Medal in London at
the 2012 Games by hitting
an astounding 99 out of
100 (moving) targets.

Kim's Olympic career began by winning gold in
1996 at just 17 years old and in London she
became the first American in history in any
individual sport to win medals in five consecutive
Olympics Games. and she has no intention of
stopping there. Kim expects to compete for
another four or five Olympics."

Kim is a fourteen-time National Champion and has
been World Champion, World Cup Champion,
PanAm Games Champion and CAT Champion. She
has collected thirteen individual World Cup gold
medals. In the world of competitive shooting, she
has won it all, most more than once. With virtually
no room for error in her sport Kim has mastered the
art of performing her best when it matters most.
From Southern California, Kim began shooting at just
10 years old and even lettered in the sport all four
years of high school...which culminated with her first
Olympic gold medal. She has been a spokesperson
for both the Outdoor Channel and The U.S. Fish &
Wildlife Service. When she's not taking aim at targets
she enjoys restoring classic vehicles and collecting
first edition children's books, her favorite being
Raggedy Ann and The Wizard of OZ.

Kim was the first US athlete in any sport to qualify
for the 2012 Olympic Games and not surprisingly,
the USOC has labeled Kim as one of their "Top 12
Athletes to Watch in 2012". Kim is currently
preparing to return to the Olympics in 2016

.
courtesy of NBCOIympics.com
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other Stuff

Jack & Barbara Dawson make Donation
to Cal Poly State University

Dick Canzoneri reported that fellow Cal Poly
Engineering graduate, Jack Dawson, was featured in
the recent Cal Poly Engineering Alumni newsletter.

Jack and Barbara Dawson made a $250,000 donation
to the University’s Engineering Dept. The funds will be
used to found an endowment to support the expenses
associated with operation of the recently established
HVAC&R (Heating-Ventilating-Air Conditioning)
laboratory in the Engineering department.

Jack is a 1953 graduate of Cal Poly; Dick Canzoneri is
a 1954 graduate.

Model Parts store relocates to better
service Santa Anita A club members
We have received a notice that the “Vintage Ford &
Street Rod Parts” store has moved from Anaheim to
Duarte. Their new location is at 1536 Highland Ave,
Duarte, CA 91010. Phone 626-256-3607, Fax 626-
256-3647. They are open from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM
Monday - Friday 9:00 AM to 3:30 PM on Saturday.

Their web has an on-line catalog for for placing orders.
Check it out (www.vintageford-street rod.com).

They are offering NOS and used parts in addition to
their inventory of new parts.

Take the Buena Vista off ramp on the 210 Freeway.
If you have trouble finding the location, contact Bob
Moore, he will walk you there from his home.

Coming Soon - A list of Model A
Parts & Service Sources

Bob Travis and Randy Harper have researched and
documented a list of sources for Model A parts and
services. The list includes both local and national
companies. Many long-time Model Aer’s are familiar
with the major “Catalog Stores”, but may not be aware
of some of the organizations that provide speciality
products and services, such as performance parts and
machine shops specializing in Model As.

The listing is now in its final stage of preparation and
will be released sometime early next year. When
released, the listing  will be made available on our
Web Site.

Model A Touring Club planning a
Lincoln Highway Tour   by Keith Smith

The Model A Touring Club (MATC) invites members
of the Santa Anita A’s to join with them in June 2013
for a tour from San Francisco to New York City in
celebration the 100th anniversary of the Lincoln
Highway. You can learn more about the tour by
going to the website - www.modelatouring.com, or by
calling Alan Bennett at 818-222-4432.

Men’s Breakfast Tour Add-on
Following the January 17th Men’s Breakfast we have
been invited to tour the facilities of “Leader
Emergency Vehicles”, a company that manufactures
ambulances and other types of emergency vehicles.
Their facilities are located in El Monte, a short drive
from Annia’s restaurant. This should be an interesting visit,
even if you aren’t planning on using one of their vehicles
soon.

MAFFI Car delivered to MAFFI Museum

The “MAFFI CAR”, a restoration project organized by
Marlin Perry, has arrived at its resting place in the
MAFFI Model A museum in Hickory Corners, Michigan.

Restoration of the 1929 Town Sedan involved a
number of the Santa Anita A’s members and took five
years to complete.

The MAFFI (Model A Ford Foundation Inc.) Museum is
located, on the Gilmore museum property, along with
a number of other “Speciality Car” museums.

The Grand Opening of the museum will take place on
Saturday, May 18, 2013. Marlin will be there to
participate in the ceremonies.

Volunteers with the “MAFFI
Car” upon completion.

“The MAFFI Car” in place at
the Gilmore Museum.

The Gilmore museum in Hickory Corners, Michigan
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From the shop bench
by Bob Travis

More on fire extinguishers by Bob Travis
The article on fire extinguishers in last month’s issue
brought a response from SAA member, Mike Kniest,
a retired LA County Fire Department specialist, on
the use of fire retardants. He pointed out that the
article was misleading and has prepared an article
which better explains fires and the appropriate fire
extinguisher for use in automobile fires. I thank Mike
for preparing this informative article.

Are you prepared for “A” car fire?
By Michael Kniest

Common Sense Approach
All fires are usually extinguished if detected in the
incipient stage with the use of a proper extinguisher
and application method.

RISK verses GAIN
Your safety must always be paramount when
approaching the task of extinguishing ANY FIRE.
Understanding the fire hazard is only the first step.
There comes a time when waiting for the properly
trained and equipped first responder fire fighter is the
only SAFE option.

If your present solution to a vehicle fire is to just carry
any fire extinguisher in your car until it’s needed without
any second thought, your good intentions and efforts are
placing your personal safety at serious risk.

Ask yourself:
  Do I have an extinguisher?
  Do I know where it is?
  Is it the proper type and size?
  Is it maintained and up to date?
  Do I know how to safely and properly use it?
  Do I understand all the other surrounding hazards?

The Fire Hazard and Extinguisher Types.
Every car fire consists of at least one or more of the
following type of fires:
• Ordinary combustibles - use Class A extinguisher
• Flammable Liquids - use Class B extinguisher
• Electrical - use Class C extinguisher
• Combustible Metals - use Class D extinguisher

Your Extinguisher Choice by Type, Rating and Size
You must choose your extinguisher by its type, rating
and size, whether it is: Water, CO2, Dry Chemical,
Halon or Foam. The main visual distinction among
extinguishers is size. In most cases bigger is better
(1-A vs. 4-A), but sometimes the biggest extinguishers
are too heavy or bulky to maneuver and store.

Most of the above choices are available in a
rechargeable or disposable extinguisher. A
rechargeable one will cost more, but refilling it once
the pressure gauge shows that its use or time has
depleted the contents, is still in the long run, less
expensive than buying a new disposable one.

Once a choice is made as to the extinguisher by its
rating, then you must chose a size. Often the car
extinguisher is purchased to fit into a limited storage
area. Your choice should be of a proper size to
accomplish the task and still have some agent left in
reserve in case of a rekindle. Do not permit the unit
cost to be the deciding factor, type and size, matched
to your working knowledge is the key. All extinguishers
have not only operational limits but require timely
inspections and maintenance to insure optimal performance.

Training and Skills
Many local fire departments offer extinguisher training
to groups like seniors. You may get some limited
training over the Internet, through video or written
lecture courses. But, you can’t beat supervised hands-
on training. Extinguisher training is not a one-time
event; for your safety ongoing or annual refresher
courses provide you with up to date information and skills.

Additional Safety Awareness and Considerations:
• Read and follow all cautions and instructions on the
  extinguisher.
• Understand and do not exceed either your, or the
  extinguisher limitations.
• Dry chemical extinguishers carried in vehicles
  require timely (once a month) shaking.
• Install a battery master shut off switch, which
  assures all electrical current is off.
• Make sure that the fuel line shutoff valves are
  properly functioning.
• Make sure the gasoline nozzle is bonded with the
  filler neck while refueling.
• You must understand static electricity when fueling
  or transferring fuel.
• NEVER fuel in a confined area, a well vented area is
  a must.
• Adhere to all warning signs “STOP YOUR MOTOR”,
  NO SMOKING, NO CELL PHONE”.
• Get extinguisher training and keep skills up to date.
• Environmentally blended fuels make extinguishment
  more complex.

Bottom Line
For the average car fire you need a versatile and
effective extinguisher and most ABC class
extinguishers will meet those needs. Due to the many
variables involved, I can not recommend a specific fire
extinguisher for your use, but do suggest that you
purchase a versatile ABC type as big as you can store,
maintain, carry and safely use.
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Marlin’s Musings
By Marlin Perry

FOR SALE
SAA Member’s Car

1929 Model A Closed Cab Pickup
Rock Moss Green w/Black Fenders,
Yellow Wire Wheels (powder coated)
Frame-Off Total Restoration 2008-2009
1928 4-Cylinder Engine Re-Built to Original
450 Miles on Restoration
Appraised in 2012 at $22,000.
Asking $19,500 OBO

Contact:  Toni Ryan (916-259-1176 or
tonidryan@yahoo.com)

Behind the scenes:
This year found us with many helpers setting up the
church for the Christmas Party; it was great. We took
more time eating donuts and coffee than setting up.
The church had the water heater on pilot - no hot
water. That made it bad for the caterer and his
chaffing pans. The church Gardner filled the trash
containers full of leaves, making it difficult to fit in our
seven bags of trash. Cleaning up after the party went
fast thanks to club members who helped. Now you
know whats happening behind the scenes.

Marlin has an Affair with Vicky
This true story is not what you think it is. It all started
with Gene and Marlin going out to Covina to work on
Helen Cortez’s Model A. They got the car running and
Marlin sat in it and drove it out of the garage. The look
in Marlin’s eyes told a story of love at first sight. The
body was oh so sweet. It took another trip to finish up
the work on the car. At this time Marlin knew Helen
wanted to sell the car. Marlin made an offer and Helen
said yes. This was it, Marlin was happy and his affair
was with Vicky, the Model A Vicky, that is, not what
you thought - naughty naughty.

This story gets better, Marlin didn’t tell Elaine he
bought the car. Two weeks later Marlin and Gene are
bringing the car home while Elaine is at breakfast with
the club ladies. Things are going great until they run
out of gas; the car clogs up and won’t run. Now what?
Auto Club comes by and tows the car two miles home.
Gene and Marlin cover the car up and three days later
Marlin tells Elaine what he bought. You can imagine
some things she said; after all this makes number 14
Model A’s he has. True story.

SEMINAR NEWS
This month found Mickey working with Tom  Forbes
on Toms lights. They are all working good thanks to
Mickey. Mickey is getting known as our electrical man
on the low End Boys.

This month found Bob Travis taking a loaned engine
out of AC Byrd’s Sedan. Bob now has AC’s rebuilt
engine back from Chuck Sharpe ready to go in. Bob is
full up with cars and work.

Low End Boys: Dick Homet, John Emanuelli, Mickey
Fruchter, Louie Formia, Gene Reinhardt, Ted Bruns,
Marlin Perry, Brad Balmot, and Mel Gross

So, bring your un-needed items (Please NO JUNK)
and money to spend on other members’ stuff that
they don’t want, but you do.

Mom & Pop’s Night Out is going be on March 17,
2013, so save the date. It is a production of “The
Sound of Music”. See inside for more information.

My thanks the Board, Officers, Members and
Volunteers for all the diligent and hard work they do
for our club, and I hope that you tell them how much
you appreciate the work that they do, too. Thanks to
all of our members for helping to make our Club so
great.

Sincerely,
Mickey

President’s message continued:

FOR SALE
1924 Model T Touring Car

Super nice, good driving, all original with a two
speed axle. Must see to appreciate. Located on
the Central Coast of California.

Priced at $15,000.

Contact:
 Carol Ann Chambers
 1124 North Gardenia
 Lompoc, CA 93436
 (805)735-2276
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    NEXT GENERAL MEETING - January 25
No Meeting in December

ARCADIA RED CROSS HEADQUARTERS

PO Box 660904
Arcadia, CA 91006-0904
www.santaanitaas.org

Important Things to Do and Remember:

1.  Don’t come to the December meeting, there isn’t one

2.  Save all those Christmas presents you don’t like and bring them to the January
     Club Auction.

3.  Be sure to signup and showup for all the events the club
     offers.

4   Find one of the new members and tell them that you are
     glad they want to participate.

           WEAR YOUR SAA’s NAME BADGE TO MEETINGS AND EVENTS


